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SUBJECT
(COVID-19 Related) Inquiry Regarding US DOT HAZMAT Training Requirements

SUMMARY AND ACTION REQUIRED (IF ANY)
On April 13, 2020, Region III received a phone call from the subject licensee requesting information on 
potential exemptions from the recurrent HAZMAT training requirements outlined in 49 CFR 172.704.  This 
request was prompted due to the licensee's normal training provider postponing all training due to the 
national COVID-19 response.  The information request was consolidated into an email and sent to the 
Materials Inspection Branch for consideration. 
  
On April 13, 2020, a materials inspector (Edward Harvey) contacted the RSO to further understand the 
situation and provided the following information: 
  
(1) 49 CFR 172.702(c) states that HAZMAT training may be provided by the employer and does not 
necessarily have to be provided by a third party; (2) the training subjects required to be covered are outlined 
in 49 CFR 172.704; (3) the HAZMAT training requirements are under the jurisdiction of the US Department of 
Transportation (US DOT). As such, any relief or exemption from the requirement would need to be authorized 
by US DOT; and (4) provided additional NRC contact information should future additional regulatory issues 
arise. 
  
The RSO acknowledged the information presented by the inspector and stated that they would look into other 
options for training and contact the US DOT. 
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